
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ANNUAL GENERAL COMMUNITY MEETING – 26th November 2020 
 
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 
 
Thank you to everyone for attending the Annual General Community Meeting today. 
 
It has certainly been another busy and productive year at St Joseph’s, not without its challenges due 
to Covid-19.  I am pleased to say that the school is in a good financial position and we look forward 
to working together to implementing some new projects and initiatives in the future. 
 
I would like to extend my thanks to the following. 
 

• Rika Andres our Principal for Term 1 this year and Mel Allen who joined us in June this year, 
I would like to thank them for their dedication and leadership to our staff, students, and 
school community. 
 

• All teaching and support staff for their dedication and commitment to the highest standard 
of education offered to our children. Thank you to Lauren McGoldrick, Amee Coles, Ria 
Fernando for all that you have contributed to our school over the last few years – we wish 
you luck as you build upon your careers in Perth.  Thank you to Elisha Criddle, Tarin Collins 
and Chrissie Nicoll for their hard work teaching our specialist classes this year. I would like 
to acknowledge Michelle Pedrin, Petrina Pearce and Lorrae Carlson the Education Assistants 
who do a wonderful job supporting the teaching staff and students in the classroom. 

 

• To our hard working team in the office, Deborah Maddock and Jodie Cobden (along with 
Michelle Auld in the first semester), thank you for ensuring that all of the behind the scenes 
admin and finances run smoothly.  
 

• Father Brennan Sia, Father Matthew Hodgson, Father Stephen and Father Jeffey who 
support the school in the religious education sacramental program throughout the year. 
 

• To Cheryl Navales, our hard working cleaning staff. 
 

• The Parents & Friends Association for their support of the school and all the school families 
that have supported the various fundraising activities during the year. Lorrae Carlson 
President, Donna Crafter Treasurer and Tash Crees Secretary 
 

• The current members of the Board, I thank you for your efforts and support throughout 
2020. 

 
 
 

Rob Pownall – Board Chair 


